THE OSWALD ROAD MEDICAL CENTRE

PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP REPORT 2014

Since April 2011 The Oswald Road Medical Centre has formed a Patient Participation Group in compliance with the DES guidelines compiled by NHS North Lincolnshire. The Patient Participation Group (PPG) is intended to foster good relations and act as a conduit for communication between the Surgery and patients.  The PPG is managed on a day to day basic by the Patients involved, GP’s, Practice Manager and staff who inform the PPG about any issues of concern and practice developments.

Following on from our report last year regarding our Patient Participation Group we would like to provide the following update:

We have continued to hold quarterly meetings at The Oswald Road Medical Centre and have had good attendance from all our members.  We have continued to advertise the PPG on the notice board and electronic Jayax Board in the waiting room and also on the practice website informing patients of latest minutes from meetings and when the next meeting is.  In order to encourage new members to join the group the practice designed a form to attach to the new patient registration pack advising of the group and requesting that the patient provide their contact details/email address if interested.  There were several new patients who expressed an interest and the practice had three new members join the PPG group in February 2014.  The practice staff continues to promote the PPG opportunistically.

Follow up from our 2013 survey

There were three main concerns from our 2012/2013 survey: 

· Patients unaware of the online ordering system

· Comments regarding the receptionists

· Playing music to stop noise from consulting rooms/pictures on walls to look less clinical
Patients unaware of the online ordering system:  The practice aimed to promote online prescriptions as much as possible to make patients aware of this service which has proved very successful. The practice promoted opportunistically, more prominent posters were displayed in the surgery, via the website, counterfoil of the prescription and also via the new information screen which was installed in June 2013.  The information screen has been a very useful tool for the surgery enabling the GPs/nurses to call patients in via screen and speaker, play health promotion videos, advertise surgery services and circulate information to the patients i.e. non attendance, update contact details etc.  The practice has had a good uptake for the online prescription ordering in the last year and will continue to promote.

Comments regarding the receptionists:  Following on from one comment regarding receptionist being difficult; all reception and administration staff completed Customer Care Training in November 2013 which proved to be very informative and useful training.  All staff endeavours to be friendly in manner at all times.

Playing music to stop noise from consulting rooms/pictures on walls to look less clinical:  the practice looked into this comment from the survey however all consulting rooms are fitted with a soundproof/fire door and no noises can be heard from within.  Unfortunately due to Infection Control there cannot be any pictures hung on walls which staff can explain if patients enquire/comment.
Developing our 2014 patient satisfaction survey

In November 2013 the practice discussed with the members at the PPG meeting what should be included in the 2014 Patient Satisfaction Survey.  It was agreed that patients are concerned with ease of being able to book an appointment and also the care they receive from the surgery staff therefore questions were based around this as in previous years.  It was also felt that the survey should include questions about the website and online ordering to continue to make patients aware that there are these facilities.  One extra question was added which was suggested by a member of the group regarding the referral process and whether patient were satisfied with this service.

In December 2013/January 2014 we conducted our Patient Satisfaction Survey; it ran for 2-3 weeks.  We gave out 120 surveys randomly to patients who were attending the surgery to complete whilst they were on the premises.  All the surveys were forwarded to the web team who collated the information for us and produced a concise document which was discussed at the PPG meeting on the 27th February 2014 where an action plan was formulated from the results and comments the survey reported.  The practice is very pleased with the results of the survey which were generally very good in all areas.

Areas mutually agreed by the PPG as priorities for action and intervention:

	Priority for action
	Proposed changed
	Who needs to be involved?
	What is an achievable timeframe?

	Pre-booked appointments
	Increase some morning surgeries to finish at 1pm rather than 12.30pm when there is demand
	GP’s / Reception Staff
	Immediate effect

	Comments regarding Receptionists
	Reiterate at the practice meeting regarding the “tone of voice” and manner.


	Practice Manager 


	Immediate effect and Practice Meeting in March 14

	Locum when one GP is on holiday
	To improve the locum cover for holidays as well as to increase the access to appointments, there will be a regular locum to cover two Friday pm surgeries in a month and those two weeks there will be more appointments on Mondays.  It is too expensive to cover a full time GP when they are on holiday but having the regular locum cover will ensure these surgeries still run with locum cover known by the patients, when one GP is annual leave. There is already a regular locum cover for 2 Thursdays in a month.


	GP’s / Regular Locum
	Immediate effect


Surgery opening hours

Our surgery opening hours are as follows: (these are displayed in the surgery, on the practice website, on prescription counterfoils and on the practice leaflet which has been approved by NHS North Lincolnshire).

Dr S Rajkumar (Surgery Consultations) 
	Monday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm
	 

	Tuesday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm
	 4.00pm to 7.30pm 

	Wednesday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm
	 

	Thursday
	-
	 4.00pm to 6.30pm

	Friday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm
	 4.00pm to 6.30pm


Dr S Kurien-George (Surgery Consultations) 
	Monday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm
	 4.00pm to 7.30pm

	Tuesday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm
	 

	Wednesday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm
	 4.00pm to 6.30pm

	Thursday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm 
	 

	Friday
	 9.00am to 12.30pm
	 


We have been offering extended hours since it was first initiated and the extended hours at present are on Monday evenings until 7.30pm for Dr Kurien George and Tuesday evenings until 7.30pm for Dr Rajkumar.

GP out of hours: In the event of medical help being required fast but not a 999 emergency, patients can now call NHS 111.

NHS111 will assess, provide advice and direct patients straight away to the local service that can help best.  NHS111 is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week and calls are free, including from mobiles.


More information can be accessed via:  www.nhs.uk/111.

